
 
 

ALLEN SUPERIOR COURT 
Fort Wayne, Indiana 

 
 

Notice Rescinding Temporary Modification of Court 
Processes Implemented During the COVID-19 Pandemic  

 
November 7, 2022 

 
Beginning in early 2020, the Allen Superior Court Civil Division issued a 
series of notices temporarily modifying certain court processes in order to 
mitigate the spread of the COVID-19 virus. Those notices and modifications 
related to all civil cases, including cases in the small claims and probate 
courts. Generally, those modifications were communicated to the public 
and practitioners via the Court’s website and various other means.   
 
The Court is now issuing this Notice to inform the public and practitioners 
that all of those temporary modifications are rescinded.  Case management 
in all Civil Division cases are subject only to the processes set out in the 
Indiana Trial Rules, Local Civil Rules, and Orders issued in individual 
cases.    
 
Issued by:  Allen Superior Court Civil Division Judges David J. Avery, 
Craig J. Bobay, Jennifer L. DeGroote, and Andrew S. Williams, and 
Magistrates Taylor A. Beaty, Brian D. Cook, Michael T. Douglass, and 
Phillip E. Houk.   
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